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ST. LOUIS – The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers, St. Louis District held a 
groundbreaking ceremony recently for the design and construction of a new 1,200 ft. x 
110 ft. lock chamber adjacent to the existing 600 ft. x 110 ft. lock chamber in Winfield, 
Mo. The original Lock 25 opened May 18, 1939, as the third to the last lock built in the 
Mississippi River system and passes approximately 23 million tons of commercial 
commodities through annually.

Eighty-four years later, the St. Louis District along with several dignitaries held the 
official kick off to welcome the new construction of the additional lock chamber that 
will allow for two-way traffic and the construction of a fish passage structure at Lock 22 



in Saverton, Mo. Located in Winfield, Mo. (45 miles north of St. Louis), Lock and Dam 
25 was selected for upgrades due to its location through the Bipartisan Infrastructure 
Law signed into law by President Joe Biden in November 2022. The $829 million 
funding for the Mississippi River locks and dams upgrade is part of the Navigation and 
Ecosystem Sustainability Program which will include the construction of a new 1,200-
foot lock, as well as an environmental restoration project at Lock & Dam 22 and other 
small-scale ecosystem and navigation projects in the region.

“Today’s groundbreaking was what the Infrastructure Investment and Jobs Act was all 
about – bringing new life into our existing infrastructure while jumpstarting our 
economy. Our environment, our jobs market, and our transport industry will be made 
better for the upgrades to Lock 25, which has been a fixture in the St. Louis region since 
the 1930s,” said Sen. Dick Durbin. “After years of advocating for significant funding for 
NESP and this project, today’s groundbreaking is an exciting day.”

The St. Louis District maintains a depth of at least nine feet by using dams to create 
pools (lakes), as well as by dredging and river training structures. The Corps operates 
locks 24 hours a day, seven days a week to allow vessels to pass from one pool to 
another. For commercial vessels, the capacity of the Mississippi River navigation 
system is limited by the existing lock facilities. “Protecting and strengthening our inland 
waterways, especially the Mississippi River, is critical to growing our local economies 
and protecting the health and safety of our communities,” Sen. Tammy Duckworth said. 
“I’m so pleased to see the Navigation and Ecosystem Sustainability Program that I’ve 
worked to support getting the resources it needs through the Bipartisan Infrastructure 
Law, making the design and construction of Lock 25 possible. This project will help 
protect our environment, modernize our water infrastructure, and provide good-paying, 
local jobs for the region.”


